MAYFIELD DUPLICATE BRIDGE CLUB

NEWSLETTER No.59 – JANUARY 2014
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING – Tuesday 15 April 2014
The 30th Annual General Meeting of the Club will take place in St John’s Hall on the above date at a start time 
of 7.15pm followed by bridge as soon as possible. The usual format will apply, and it is planned for Officers’ reports to be either on the website or on the notice board in advance of the Meeting.  It is hoped that these 
will be taken as read at the Meeting.

Any business you wish to raise at the Meeting should be advised to the Secretary, Helen Seymour, by 7th April. This will enable her to include the item on the Agenda. A copy of last year’s minutes has been available at the 
Club for the past 11 months and will remain on the board until after the Meeting. If you require an individual 
copy please speak to Helen. It is hoped that the accounts will be available in advance of the Meeting.

Nominations for the Committee should be made no later than 8th April 2014 and a list will be displayed on 
the notice board. 
FORTHCOMING EVENTS 

Norman Cup – 4 Feb/4 Mar (final):  The first 10 pairs in the preliminary round on 4 February will be
invited to contest the final on 4 March.  There will also be a normal session on 4 March for those not involved
in the final.  The winners of the Norman Cup will be invited to represent Mayfield in Surrey’s Mary Edwards 
Cup.
Mayfield Teams Cup – 18 Feb/25 Mar.  Teams may have up to 6 members but no player may play in 2 
different teams.  The results of the two sessions will be amalgamated to produce the winning team, who 
will be invited to represent Mayfield in Surrey’s Wanborough Cup.
Cliff Street Trophy – Friday, 21 March.  Any member can play in this event, but only those who have 
played a minimum of 6 times on a Friday over the last year will be eligible to win it.  Those members who 
are eligible will be notified in advance.
Mixed Pairs Cup - 6 May.  Members should note that although unmixed pairs may turn up to play, they 
will be expected to pair up with other unmixed pairs where possible.  Any pair left unmixed will still be able 
to play but without standing.

Dorothy Williamson Handicap Teams – 27 May.  As in previous years we will introduce a handicap for 
this event.

Men’s & Ladies’ Pairs – 10 June.
Committee and Liz Phillips Cups - 22 July.

Pick-Up Teams –29 April and 29 July. 
CAPTAIN’S REPORT 

Congratulations to all of the following who have been successful recently. Apologies for any omissions. 

MAYFIELD - CUP WINNERS 2013


	Mixed Pairs
	Peter Lee & Liz Phillips

	Dorothy Williamson
	Ulla Adilz, Kerstin Tompsett, Pam Jardine and Joan Cullen

	Ladies Pairs
	Audrey Kolbe & Ulla Adilz


	Men’s Pairs
	Sean O'Neill & Peter Lee

	Committee Cup
	Philip Tilbrook & Ann Chapple

	Liz Phillips Cup
	Dave Norman & Neil Gayner

	Dorin Salver
	Adrian Patrick & Ann Madden

	Pro Am Cup
	Roger Morton & Philip Tilbrook


SUCCESSES IN SURREY  (Since Sept 2013) 


	Green Pointed Swiss Teams
	1st
	Arun Suri & Team

	Green Pointed Swiss Teams
	2nd
	Peter Lee & Team


INTER COUNTY AND NATIONAL (Since Sept 2013)


	London Year End Congress Swiss Teams
	1st
	Peter Lee & Team


A team of Mayfield players (Pike, Morton, Bailey, Scouller, Cook) has won their first two rounds in Crockfords (EBU National Teams Knockout). 

CLUB REPRESENTATIVE EVENTS
Mayfield A lost in the Nicko round 2.

Mayfield B lost in the Nicko round 1 and are now in the Plate.  

One Mayfield team was entered for the Surrey Affiliated Teams (Garden Cities Qualifier), we came 3rd out of 12 teams narrowly failing to qualify for the Garden Cities Competition
.











Roger Morton – Captain

CHAIRMAN’S NOTES
Surrey Simultaneous Pairs for the Dorin Salver
The turnout for this event was 15 pairs – an improvement on the previous year (12 pairs).

Pro-Am Night
Again, the attendance at this event of 18 pairs was a slight improvement over 2013 but we were a bit short of Pro’s!

Open Swiss Pairs
In October, we held our second Open Swiss Pairs evening. This was very well organized and enjoyed by all despite our Director, Martin Lee, being delayed on the dreaded M25 and arriving at the very last minute! This year 52 Mayfield members and 24 visitors took part. My thanks to Alan Bailey and the team that organized this event. We broke even, financially, and plan to hold a further Open Swiss Pairs in the Autumn of 2014.

Christmas Party
This was attended by 52 members and, again, very much enjoyed. My thanks to Chris Pullan, who directed the bridge and also to the members of the committee who organized the delicious buffet.

Disciplinary Action
As a result of an incident which took place at the duplicate session on Tuesday 12th November, the Committee took the unprecedented step of suspending one of our members for a period of two months.

As recently as the July Newsletter, we reminded you of the EBU’s Best Behaviour at Bridge (BBB) principles but not all take heed! Bad behaviour will be penalized. Consider the concluding paragraph of the BBB guidelines:

If a player at the table behaves in an unacceptable manner, the director should be called immediately. Annoying behaviour, embarrassing remarks, or any other conduct which might interfere with the enjoyment of the game is specifically prohibited by Law 74A. Law 91A gives the director the authority to assess disciplinary penalties. This can include immediate disciplinary board penalties, and if a future violation is incurred at the same event, disqualification from future competition in that event. Any further violations may result in a disciplinary hearing where player(s) future participation in tournaments will be considered.

Time-keeping
On Tuesday evenings, in particular, we have continued to use the clock displayed on a laptop. This has worked well and has helped to ensure a smooth passage of play throughout the evening despite some members continuing to drag their heels, a little. I believe, now, we have greater concerns about making a prompt start.

The agreement with the Dance Class and the St. John’s Church is that the girls will finish their lesson by 7.20pm. We allow them 5 minutes to change so that we do not enter the room until 7.25pm. We then have 15 minutes to put out tables and stationery and commence playing bridge by 7.40pm.

We are often criticised by some members and visitors alike that we do not start promptly at this time and, therefore, the evening comes to a close later than is necessary or desirable. The number of tables that will be in play needs to be clear, as soon as possible. This is so that the movement can be set up in the Bridgemate System. Please make our job easier. Arrive promptly, do not stand around chatting but take your seats at the table as quickly as possible. A prompt start will ensure a prompt finish. There is nothing more frustrating than setting the movement then another pair arrives late or drifts out of the kitchen and we have to set the Bridgemates again. If you are going to be a little late but you are definitely coming – ring someone up!

At the end of the evening, please help to put tables, stationery and kitchen items away before milling around the computer to review the results. Don’t forget the washing up!!

EBU Rule Changes
Once again, from the beginning of August, the EBU changed some of their bidding rules. These are detailed on the EBU website but please remember the essentials:

Announcements:

Announce the range of 2NT opening bids – also 4-card Stayman and transfer responses (as after 1NT opening bids).

Announce a 1C or 1D bid if it can be less than a 3-card suit as “may be 0,1,2” as agreed.

Alerting:

Alert a 5-card Stayman after 2NT.

Alert an artificial bid on the first round of bidding if above 3NT e.g. Gerber, splinters.

Use of the ‘Stop’ Card

I have noticed in recent months that many Mayfield players fail to make proper use of the regulations covering the use of the ‘Stop’ card. 
Here is the official EBU regulation-

“Before making a jump bid (i.e. a bid at a higher level than the minimum required) a player must place the Stop card in front of him, then place his call as usual, and eventually remove the Stop card. His left-hand opponent should not call until the Stop card has been removed. The Stop card should be left on the table for about ten seconds, to give the next player time to reflect. It should not be removed prematurely.

After a jump bid, the next player must pause for about ten seconds before calling. It is an offence either not to pause or to show indifference when pausing. If the Stop card has been removed prematurely, or has not been used, an opponent should pause as though the Stop card had been used correctly”.
Without naming names (you know who you are () several Mayfield players do not follow these regulations. 

The two most frequent errors are:-

· Left-hand opponent bidding before the Stop card has been removed

· The Stop card being removed too quickly

These errors offer opportunities for opponents to claim a ‘foul’ (rightly or wrongly) through unauthorised information (a quick ‘pass’ or over perceived hesitation).

Please ensure that you do follow the regulation in future.

Tim Cook
Flat board by Peter Lee
Playing in the strong Year End Swiss Teams in London on 30th December , I held at love all

♠ AKQ7432      ♥ Q1098      ♦     -      ♣ A2

Partner (Jeffrey Allerton) opened 1♦ and RHO (Andrew McIntosh) overcalled 3♣ weak.  I bid 3♠, over which LHO (Alastair Kent) bid 3NT, clearly with a load of rubbish and club support.  Jeffrey now bid 4♣, showing good spade support with a club control, I cue bid 4♦, Jeffrey cue bid 4♥, I cue bid 5♣, and when Jeffrey jumped to 6♠, I raised to 7♠, expecting his diamonds to be good enough to discard my heart losers.  After a club lead, dummy came down with

♠ J1098     ♥ A64     ♦ AK1065     ♣ 10

I won, crossed to dummy in spades (which broke 1-1) and then tried to set up the diamonds.  I needed three discards for my hearts, and would have been home if (a) diamonds were 4-4, (b) one defender had QJx, or (c) LHO had 5 diamonds and the heart K, as he would be squeezed on the last spade in front of dummy.  However, rather surprisingly, it proved to be RHO who had 5 diamonds.  This placed him with a 1-1-5-6 shape for his 3♣ bid, as with a   1-0-5-7 shape, he would have made a Lightner double of 7♠.

If LHO had both the K and J of hearts, I was clearly dead, but I could still make it if RHO had either the K or the J singleton.  But which was it? 

The only, rather weak, clue I had was that LHO was more likely to have led a heart initially without the K than with it. I therefore decided to run the heart Q, and was delighted when this pinned the singleton J.  Bingo! +1510!!  

However, when we scored up at the end of the set, I found to my amazement that the same result had happened in the other room!  What on earth does one have to do to gain imps!!

This was not the only surprise of the event.  We (our team mates were Graham Osborne and Frances Hinden) had gone into the last round lying only 9th, 10 VPs behind the leaders.  Though we won 20-0, I still only expected to come about 3rd, so was very pleased to find that we had won by 1 VP, with five teams within 4 of us.
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